August 10, 2013
Mr. John Traversy

Secretary General

CRTC

Ottawa, ON  K1A 0N2

Dear Mr. Secretary General,

Subject: Application 2013-0996-4 regarding changes by Rogers Broadcasting Limited to OMNI television programming 

Ethnic programming us under threat!  I send this letter to support the application by the Communications, Energy and Paperworkers Union for Rogers Broadcasting Limited to be called to a public hearing to explain its reduction in the programming offered by its OMNI television stations, the sudden and unjustified reduction of programming in various languages, most notably in Vancouver, Calgary and Edmonton.

As immigration to Canada remains in the range of a quarter million people a year from a range of countries, and remains high in British Columbia, southern and northern Alberta, the need for multilingual programming only grows with time, it does not decrease.  

Broadcasters seek and maintain licences to provide broadcasting services to consumers.  In the case of multilingual or ethnic programming there is an added responsibility to assist in providing programming to Canadians of various backgrounds, especially newcomers to Canada.  They too have a right to receive services that entertain and inform them, especially in relation to their integration into Canadian society.

In its applications for new stations and licence renewal over many years, Rogers has made strong commitments to original, high-quality ethnocultural programming. This included strong local and national journalism for multicultural communities, for each OMNI licence……Toronto, Vancouver, then Toronto again, Calgary and Edmonton.  Over and over, strong commitments were made.

Rogers has made the case very strongly that it should be given the licenes because it is a strong, successful company with deep pockets and would be well suited to support multilingual services which may face a difficult business case.  RBL created OMNI which became a network with stations in Toronto (2), Calgary, Edmonton and Vancouver – now available across the country via cable and satellite.  Based on it’s experience in this television broadcasting it also made the case for the CityTV stations from CHUM and of course the sports services.

Commitments like these are important to the CRTC when it makes its licensing decisions, especially those giving Rogers control of all five of the over-the-air multicultural TV stations now on air in Canada.  Why did Rogers ask for these licences if it was not prepared to meet their terms?  The parent company of OMNI is a tremendously successful company in no short part because it has repeatedly convinced the Commission that it is a strong Canadian enterprise with a broad range of broadcasting, distribution and telecommunications services.  If Rogers can so easily give up its commitments with this licensee, can the Commission expect them to carry out their commitments for other licensees. 

The cuts to the OMNI stations are especially difficult to understand given Rogers’ standing in the broadcasting system.  Did it not report an operating profit margin of 39% in 2012, based on almost $5 billion in operating profits?

The CRTC can, and should, act in this matter.  After all, Parliament empowered the CRTC to regulate broadcasters to ensure the achievement of its objectives for Canadian broadcasting policy.  This case goes to the essence of the CRTC’s ability to enforce the licences it gives out, especially when companies are doing as well as Rogers.   

Granting CEP’s application, and calling Rogers to a public hearing will enable the Commission to ensure that it is enforcing section 3(1)(d)(iii) of the Broadcasting Act, which says that our broadcasting system should reflect the “multicultural and multiracial nature of Canadian society”

If RBL has lost its interest in ethnic programming, it should turn in its licence, and the CRTC should hold a new hearing to find a licensee that is seriously committed to such programming. 

This application are about the efficacy of the CRTC and of the interests of Canadian consumers. 

Yours sincerely,

Andrew Cardozo




Chair, Urban Diversity Forum

(Adjunct Professor 

School of Journalism and Communication

Carleton University) 

Ottawa, Ontario

613-295-1260; acardozo.art@gmail.com
